
ATTENTION LAUREL PARK RESIDENTS: THE LAST DAY 
TO PLACE HURRICANE HELENE DEBRIS IN THE RIGHT OF 

WAY IS THURSDAY, MAY 1, 2025 

Henderson County is providing free curbside storm debris removal to all 
County residents. The County is working with a contractor to pick up all storm 
debris on DOT, municipal and private roads. The county is partnering with the 
municipalities within the County for this pickup service as well. 

Storm debris that is pushed to the right of way of a property will be picked up. 
Thank you for your patience. 

Storm debris includes tree branches, leaves, logs, building materials, furniture, 
paint, etc. Please separate household garbage, construction debris, vegetative 
debris, large appliances, electronics and hazardous waste to expedite the 
removal process. There is no need to take storm debris to the Transfer 
Station. The best way to remove debris is to place it on your curb. For more 
information please view this graphic. 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -

Let’s work together to celebrate our centennial! Show your community pride by 

helping your neighbors restore our beautiful Town on a Mountain. The sooner 

we have our public and private lots picked up, the better protected we are from 

wildfires. 

Do you have storm debris from Hurricane Helene ready for free curbside 

pickup? You can report it through this online form, send an email to helene-

info@hcem.org,  or call (828) 771-6670. 

We encourage you to take this final opportunity to clear your properties of 

remaining storm debris, ensure correct sorting and place all debris in the right-

of-way by May 1 for the most efficient and safest collection. 

Gated Communities 

Whether your gates are open or closed, gated communities need to send an 

email to helene-info@hcem.org requesting the County's FEMA Debris 

Contractor enter the subdivision to remove the debris. This request needs to 

reflect the consensus of the entire community. 

Debris set out after May 1, 2025 will be the property owner’s responsibility to 

dispose of and may be subject to code enforcement action. 

https://www.hendersoncountync.gov/sites/default/files/fileattachments/emergency_management/page/137817/debris_separation_graphic.pdf
https://survey123.arcgis.com/share/b0c483595fc84c44927c9014f1c26b16
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Debris Sorting Guidelines: 

• Vegetative - tree limbs, branches, root balls, logs, etc. 

• Construction & Demolition - building materials; such as drywall, lumber, 

carpet, furniture, roofing, etc. 

• Household Hazardous Waste – paint, oil, batteries, chemicals, cleaning 

supplies, etc. 

• Electronics – television, computer, stereo, DVD player, etc. 

• Large Appliances – refrigerator, washing machine, dryer, dishwasher, 

etc. *APPLIANCE DOORS MUST BE SECURELY CLOSED* 

 

Important Reminders: 

• Only hurricane-related debris will be collected 

• Do not bag ANY type of debris 

• Avoid placing debris under trees, power lines, or in areas that could 

wash into a water way 

• Bagged and loose leaves are not part of the hurricane debris 


